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EL CAMINO COLLEGE 

MATHEMATICAL SCIENCES DEPARTMENT MEETING 

March 3, 2016 

 

Present: Edwin Ambrosio, Eduardo Barajas, Michael Bateman, Susan Bickford, Carl Broderick, 
Thurman Brown (ITS), Susanne Bucher, Jeffrey Cohen, Diaa Eldanaf, Jill Evensizer, Dominic 
Fanelli, Junko Forbes, Greg Fry, Milan Georgevich, Megan Granich, Hamza Hamza, Arturo 
Hernandez, Linda Ho, Anna Hockman, Judy Kasabian, Natalie Koch, Bob Lewis, Zach Marks, 
Art Martinez, Alice Martinez, Matthew Mata, Bonnie Mercado, Ashod Minasian, Benjamin 
Mitchell, Eduardo Morales, Kaysa Moreno, Jasmine Ng, Kris Numrich, Catherine Schult-
Roman, Aban Seyedin, Arkadiy Sheynshteyn, Ambika Silva, Jacquelyn Sims, Patricia Stoddard 
(CEC), Ralph Taylor, Susan Taylor, Susie Tummers-Stocum, Lijun Wang, Christina Watson, 
Paul Yun 

 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Dean J. Sims recognized Susie Tummers-Stocum and welcomed her back from sabbatical. 

Lynn Beckett-Lemus is out on medical leave for the remainder of the semester. “Get Well Soon” 
cards were passed around. 

Natalie Koch and Christina Watson will now have a temporary full-time assignment as they are 
taking over Lynn Beckett-Lemus’ classes. 

Laptops 

Faculty were reminded to setup an appointment ASAP with ITS so software needs would be 
known and can be installed.  

Thurman Brown (ITS) Update:  New computer roll out is going smoothly.  Has been making his 
rounds and there have been no major problems so far. Old docking stations will still work, but 
they won’t be flush.   
 
Saturday, March 5, 2016 is Onizuka Day. The following math faculty will do presentations: 

 Diaa Eldanaf: How Planets Align 
 Catherine Schult-Roman: Height of Buildings Using Trigonometry 
 Natalie Koch: Why Fins are on Rockets 
 Paul Yun: Mission To Mars 
 Satish Singhal: Fun With Coding   

 
COMMITTEE UPDATES 
Attendees were reminded to read the written committee updates provided. 
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Greg Fry:  There will be a 10 minute survey to all Math 80 classes and above for STEM classes. 
Gathering this data from students helps with the program review for CM1. 

Zach Marks is retiring from Academic Senate. The department will need a nomination or a 
volunteer to take his place. We will find a replacement at the next department meeting. 

Arturo Hernandez (MESA):  By end of semester there will be 700 students in MESA. There are 
scholarships of $25,000 a year for MESA students. Dean J. Sims suggested faculty visit the new 
MESA Center. The first week of April is STEM week. 

 
TEXTBOOKS 
Because of some “ambiguity” on the online bookstore website as to what is required vs. what is 
optional, a presentation was given on what is displayed on the online bookstore website. Below 
are some highlights of that discussion: 

B. Mercado would like instructors to go to the online bookstore and check what specific course 
material you want your students to have. Instructors can check off more than one.   

At the start of the semester, many students check the online bookstore and purchase books and 
codes and then discover it wasn’t required for the class. The goal is to prevent this. 

B. Mercado will add a column on the form stating “optional” or “required” for instructors to 
check off. 

The front office will give input to the bookstore so they can make the system more clear to 
students. It will also be recommended to look into the refund policy since there is so much 
confusion. 

If there is a change in a teaching assignment or a last minute hire, then the default textbook 
bundle is chosen.  

Once the fall semester books are active, Dean J. Sims would like instructors to double check the 
online bookstore for each of their classes to ensure accuracy.   

Instructions to view online bookstore: go to Bookstore  Find Your Textbook  Select term, 
department, teacher and class.  

L. Ternes would like to revise the timeline of how books get approved.  

 
OFFICE HOURS 
If you want to hold office hours in a classroom after your class, you will need to get it cleared by 
Dean J. Sims.  

Contract guidelines for office hours are in the agenda packet. The front office will be checking 
that these guidelines are met in the next few weeks.  
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DATA COLLECTED FROM STUDENT PETITIONS  
There are a lot of requests from students taking classes for a 3rd time. L. Ternes has been 
collecting data on this starting on 1/6/16 up until now.  Math 40, 73 and 150 are the highest 
requested 3rd time repeat classes.   

If you need this information for your program review, contact L. Ternes.   

 
HIRING UPDATE 
The Math hiring committee is currently in progress. 

PT Math hiring update: The committee completed questions and the applicants will be screened 
by week 9. There will be another PT addition to pool over summer. 

 
PREFERENCE FORMS 
Instructors should provide three specific examples of requested schedules on preference forms.   

It is confusing when a first choice class does not show up in any of the three examples of 
requested schedules. 

It is helpful to use old section numbers since the times/days are fairly set. Use past semesters to 
come up with the schedule.   

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
The Math Science Awards will be on Friday, May 6 from 12:00pm – 2:00pm in the East Dining 
Room. G. Fry will send an email next week with further details. 

The winter term will be back in 2017. Preference forms will be distributed soon. 

A survey will be coming out asking students if they would take a 5 unit class over winter to 
determine if there is a demand.    

Dean J. Sims is aware of the conversations for Math 37 and 67. The department is not able to 
vote today, but Dean J. Sims would like continue the conversation and is hopeful for a 
resolution.   
 




















